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Greetings, Calafia! 
 Greetings, Calafia! 

    LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
Barony, without an end in 
sight! In March we hos- 
ted Calafia/Gylden- 
holt Friendship 
Tourney, and 
what a won- 
derful suc- 
cess! A 
heartfelt 
Thank you 
To Lady 
Arianne and 
Lady Mattea 
for their ama- 
zing hard work 
putting the event 
together. There was a 
lot of excitement generated 
about the event, and a lot of really 
ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ 
plaid in one place! Thank you all who shared in 
ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŘŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ 
to what gets cooked up for next friendship! We 
also had the honor of being hosted by our dear 
Canton of Tanwayour to celebrate their 
Anniversary. It was a truly lovely day filled with 
warm companionship and wonderful memories. 
Thank you to Mistress Ellyn for putting the event 
together, and to all the members of the canton 
who worked so hard to make sure everything was 
just perfect. 

    [ŀǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ 
celebrating Summergate Anniversary with their 
annual Longsword/greatsword tournament. 
There are always a lot of unexpected antics and 
many wonderful moments at Summergate 
Anniversary, so we are hoping many Calafians will 
be able to be there to share in the day! 

    And as April marches along, Potrero war draws 
ever nearer! Volunteer sign-ups are now live on 

the Potrero War website, and we encourage all 
of you to take a few moments and sign up for a 
                     shift or two. It is the generous hearts  
                                 of the volunteers that make  
                                          Potrero the amazing  
                                                 event that it is, and  
                                                      we really rely on  
                                                          everyone pitch- 
                                                            ing in to get it  
                                                              all done.  
                                                               Thank you in  
                                                               advance for  
                                                               your service!  
                                                              Also, more  
                                                            content is be- 
                                                         ing added to the  
                                                       website regularly  
                                                   as more details for  
                                              the event are worked  
                                     out, so check back often for  
                            the latest updates. Please also  
             take a moment to review the site rules 
for this year prior to arriving on site. We get 
different directions from the county each year, 
ǎƻ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ Řƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƛƳŜΦ LǘΩǎ 
better to know ahead of time than find out the 
hard way about a new rule!  

    And lastly, we would like to say a huge thank 
you to Lord Michael Treghie and his companions 
of the Bakinator oven who have generously 
donated a pizza night to be raffled off, with the 
proceeds going to the Calafian Coronet fund. 
Tickets will be sold up until Summergate 
Anniversary, and the raffle winner will be drawn 
at Summergate. Tickets have been selling fast, 
so make sure to get yours in before Summergate 
ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇƛȊȊŀ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ŀōƻǳǘ 
up to 35 of your closest friends! Contact Lady 
Saran at cliw@calafia.org for more information 
or to purchase tickets. 
  
                                                     In service to Calafia, 

                   Guy Rand and Muirrenn 
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&ßÚÖ âÐÌ #ÐÈâÌÕÈÑØÌ á 0ÍÍÑÊÌ 
    bŜǿŎƻƳŜǊǎΣ ƭŜƴŘ ƳŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŜŀǊǎΗ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ {/!Σ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǘŜƭŀƛƴŜ LΩƳ 
here to answer them. Interested in a parti- 
cular skill or art, and not sure where to 
start? Want to know more about the 
different kinds of martial arts practiced 
in the SCA but not sure whom to ask? 
Looking for information on our various 

Guild meetings? Need loaner garb for an 
upcoming event? I can help! 

    If you have questions, I can get you answers. 
Send an email to me at chatelaine@calafia.org, or 
please feel free to join us at the Newcomers 
Pavilion at our next event! 

                             Yours in service, 

                      Lady Isolde de Fetherstan 
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Baronial Household 
    The Baronial Household is for everyone, be it 
SCA Newcomer, visitor, or transplant. 

                All are welcome at the monthly Baronial  
                    Household meetings.  Except for the  
                      month of December, these meetings  
                       are not in garb/costume. There is a  
                       specific topic each month, which is  
                      listed at the top of the Guild  
                   Activities section. 

             Our meetings are held on the first Wed-
nesday of the month from 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM at 
the Allied Gardens Rec Center, 5155 Greenbrier 
Avenue, San Diego CA 92120. For more informa-
tion, please feel free to contact the Mentor of the 
Ménage (MoM) at household@calafia.org. 

                                         In service, 

                            Mistress Fia Naheed  

Company of St Catherine: Greetings, Calafia! At 
our monthly meeting on April 12, The Company 
of St Catherine will be continuing the work of 
drafting a doublet using a period measuring 
technique documented by Matthew Gnagy. 
Come and join the fun! 

Costumers Guild: Join us on Monday, April 11, 

when Mistress Ellyn of Tanwayour will continue 

her gothic fitted gown class with direction on 

cutting out the dress and patterning the sleeve. 

Bring the pattern from last month,  5 to 6 yards of 

fashion fabric, and about a half yard of cheap 

fabric for patterning the sleeve, plus marking 

tools such as chalk for the dress and a Sharpie 

for the sleeve pattern. If you have a yardstick, 

please bring it tooΗ ²ŜΩƭƭ Ŏǳǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŜǎǎ ǇŀƴŜƭǎ 
and gores, then draw up sleeve patterns. Next 
ƳƻƴǘƘΥ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎƭŜŜǾŜǎΦ 

Needleworkers Guild:  The Guild will be having 

its monthly meeting Sunday, April 10 at Mistress 

Adeliciaôs home at 1:00 PM. We will be creating 

cup covers to keep bugs out of our drinks at 

Potrero. Lunch will be served. The address is 

10328 Julio Place in Santee. All skill levels are 

welcome ï and if you donôt have any skills, we 

can fix that! 

Viking Guild: At our monthly meeting on April 

25, Thora Jonsdottir will lead a workshop on 
Viking Age Hoods. See Guild listings for details of 
meeting place and time. We look forward to 
seeing all Vikings (and friends!) at our upcoming 
workshops! 

The Viking Guild will also be at Potrero War next 
month! Please join us for our Viking Guild Happy 
Hour and Meet-and-Greet ς details to come 
closer to the event! 

See Guild listings on pp 12-13 for detailed information on all Calafian Guilds 
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    Mark your calendars! By special request, 

Lady Sárán and Baroness Veronique will 

teach a Silk Painting Class on Sunday, April 

24 at 9:00 AM. The site is Allied Gardens Park 

at 5155 Greenbrier Ave, San Diego 92120. 

Please bring a chair, lunch, water, and a hat, 

but otherwise materials will be provided for 

the projects and there will be NO CLASS 

FEE! If you have a popup that you can bring 

to provide extra shade, it will be welcome. The 

class will likely go until 2:00 or 3:00 PM; exact 

end time will depend on             how fast the 

paint dries. This will be the            ONLY     

opportunity to take the class          before  

Potrero War!! This is an                   unofficial, 

non-garbed, event;  no                     sign-ups 

or reservations are                              required.                      

We hope youôll 

join us! 

    Once again, officers of the Iron Brigade are 

sponsoring a heavy weapons combat demo at 

San Diego Comic Con International. Dates are 

July 21-24, 10:00 AM to 7:00 PM all days. The 

con is at the SD Convention Center (111 West 

Harbor Drive, San Diego  92101). Please 

contact Duchess Kara the Twin at (619) 851-

4934 for information and to volunteer (no calls 

during regular business hours, please!).  

UPCOMING  DEMOS 
���‰�Œ�]�o���í�ó�W���^�š�X���:�µ�����[�•���d�}�µ�Œ�v���u���v�š�U���Z���o�����]�v�� 
     conjunction with Calafia Fighter Practice  
     at Briercrest Park in La Mesa. 
April 29-30: Kingdom-Con, at the Crowne 

Plaza Hotel on Hotel Circle. 
June 11: YMCA Family Campout Demo 

(details to come). 

July 21-24: Comic-Con Demo �t see 
announcement below for details. 

                    �W 
For details, please contact Lady Isolde de 
Fetherestan at chatelaine@calafia.org! 

    Join us! No prior singing experience or skill 

is required; just bring your enthusiasm and a 

desire to lift your voice in harmonious song for 

your Barony! 

    We meet on the second and fourth Thurs-

days of every month at the Boeing Co office at 

2488 Historic Decatur Rd #160, San Diego 

92106. Please also feel free to join our 

Facebook Group ï do a search for ñCalafian 

Choral Fellowshipò ï to stay up-to-date about 

practices, music, and performances. 

    For more information about the group or any 

questions, please send an email to 

calafiachoir@gmail.com. We look forward to 
singing with you! 


